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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

j4l/

/6 7
IFie

/ gd/

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Boswell Jacqueline
466 Dogwood Lane
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September I11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors. will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 201 0 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitabilit of the site, and the half -dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 InPennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Gloria Berg
5900 Wilson Blvd. #351
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
E - ( 0Q
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Susie Crate
3803 Tedrich Blvd
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
Efirst proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution -to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
John Howard
P.O.Box 501
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats; in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
FEDIN-t5
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Elijah Morrison
110 Northview Dr Apt 44B
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<redwood @crosslink.net>
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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Date:

Subject:
Dear Chief Lesar

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

I"-//Io6 1/-

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails-to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In atime of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
L.- -f21Z2
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Ron Edwards
Rt. 2 Box 72
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FW: Mail delivery failed returning message to sender

-2DB neceieJ
From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

"Norman Tweed Jr" <tweednl @earthlink.net>
<NorthAnnaESPXnrc.gov>
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 4:08 PM
FW: Mail delivery failed: returning message to sender

Terry
tweednl @earthlink.net
Why Wait? Move to EarthLink.
> [Original Message]
> From: Mail Delivery System

5

<Mailer-Daemon ©smtpauthO6.mail.atl.earthlink.net>
> To: <tweednl @earthlink.net>
> Date: 2/24/2005 4:01:03 PM
> Subject: Mail delivery failed: returning message to sender
> This message was created automatically by mail delivery software.
> A message that you sent could not be delivered to one or more of its
> recipients. This is a permanent error. The following address(es) failed:
>

NorthAnna-ESP~nrc.gov

SMTP error from remote mailer after RCPT TO:<NorthAnna-ESP~nrc.gov>:
host igate.nrc.gov [148.184.176.31]: 550 8.1.1
<NorthAnna-ESP~nrc.gov>... User unknown
>
>

> ------ This is a copy of the message, including all the headers. -----> Return-path: <tweednl @earthlink.net>
> Received: from [4.152.78.190] (helo=earthlink.net)
>
by smtpauthO6.mail.atl.earthlink.net with asmtp (Exim 4.34)
>
id 1D406X-0001ZD-Ks
>
for NorthAnna-ESP~nrc.gov; Thu, 24 Feb 2005 16:01:02 -0500
> DomainKey-Signature: a=rsa-shal; q=dns; c=simple;
> s=testl; d=earthlink.net;
h=Message-lD:X-Priority:Reply-To:X-Mailer:From:To:Subject:Date:MIME-Version:
Content-Type;
> b=ULJ7ErMuW5wdJVIJUwOl UT2DpdPNU49BL7JiqRSjOEoOoXnOSmgmMcoSltO5VKaq;
> Message-ID: <410-220052424211515©earthlink.net>
>

X-Priority: 3

> Reply-To: tweednl @earthlink.net
> X-Mailer: EarthLink MailBox 2005.1.57.0 (Windows)
> From: "Norman Tweed Jr* <tweednl @earthlink.net>
> To: NorthAnna-ESP nrc.gov
> Subject: Early Site Permit for North Anna Power Plant
> Date: Thu, 24 Feb 2005 16:01:05 -0500
>

MIME-Version: 1.0

>

>

Content-Type: multipart/altemative;
boundary="----=_NextPart_84815C5ABAF209EF376268C8'

>

-------=_NextPart_84815C5ABAF209EF376268C8
Content-type: text/plain; charset=US-ASCII

sop Q

_ A

J.e

(loc)

ortAnnaESP-FW: Maildelivery failed: returning mesage to ender

> Dear Sirs:
I have been a resident of Louisa County since 1999 and have lived in
Virginia most of my life. My daughter and her family are also residents of
Louisa County. I have several thoughts concerning the need for the early
site permit for North Anna power station and would like to share them with
you in reply to your request for comments at the meeting at Louisa County
Middle School on February 17, 2005.
>

I saw the first nuclear power plants go into service in Virginia in 1972
and always felt that nuclear power was the cleanest and safest source of
energy for electric power generation. At that time, systems for safety and
reliability were primitive compared to today. In addition, permitting was
much cheaper and quicker at that time. Because of the circumstances in
those days, it was much cheaper to build a nuclear power plant. Over the
years, there has been a growing reluctance on the part of the population to
build additional units. Here in Louisa, there are already 2 nuclear units
which have safely produced power for 30 years without incident. The power
company has dealt with incidents such as transformer failure, low water
levels, and leaks in a safe and reliable fashion. They have defended the
plant against possible intrusions and have built up a substantial security
team to aid the operators. This has all been done in a very professional
manner. In addition, they have provided jobs to the citizens of Louisa and
surrounding counties in the state of Virginia, which have been important to
continued prosperity.
>

> Today,

the time necessary to obtain a permit has grown so long that it
becomes difficult to justify a plant financially based on the permitting
process. By getting the early site permit, a timely study of electric
power needs can be done to determine when the new units should be built.
It is also important to note that the lake at North Anna was originally
constructed for 4 units and the people of Louisa as well as the state of
Virginia knew about the 4 units since the 1970s. In fact, both units 3 and
4 were started and construction went quite far before the economic
justification faltered, forcing the cessation of work on these units.
Nuclear fuel has been in the earth since it was created and continues to
decay in the environment today. By utilizing it in the nuclear power
plant, some of it is turned into energy and removed from the environment--a
cleaning up of the planet. The nuclear waste that is created by burning
the nuclear fuel could be recycled into another nuclear fuel if that
process is ever approved. This whole process seems far better to me than
continuing to use fossil fuels which pollute the atmosphere and prevent the
United States from meeting the Kyoto protocols. Russia has agreed to meet
these protocols and they have a much dirtier atmosphere than we do.
>

> I hope these comments help you in your decision on the early site permit
for North Anna Power Station.
Norman B. Tweed Jr.
1051 Holly Grove Drive
> Bumpass, Virginia
> 23024-2331
>
>
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The

site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

Ig..
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Audrey Moeller
529 Boxley Rd NW
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesnt count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
William & Nedra Scarrow
2701 N Greenbrier St
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Charles Pool
421-1/2 S. Laurel Street
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Yh years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Laura Davimes
4701 Ball Cypress Road
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Dear Chief Lesar

Please register my opposition to any plans to build nuclear reactors in
Virginia. The Noth Anna site is unsuitable, and many important factors are
not being considered in the decision of whether to approve Dominion's
application for an Early Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new
reactors would be bad for Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and
bad for residential and commercial ratepayers.
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Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Julia Pitre
11314A Sundial Court
Reston, VA 20194
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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
*which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
Additionally, I truly believe we fail miserably when it comes to making
these materials secure. Los Alamos is a perfect example of a failure on
the part of those responsible to keep materials out of the wrong
hands...or being unable to account for secretive material vital to the
nation's security. Are we going to further risk the security of the United
States by expanding the opportunities for those who would us harm?
In light of these concerns, I urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
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to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Thank you time and consideration.
Sincerely,

ROY MITCHELL
5680 STARKEY RD, SW
ROANOKE, VA 24014-5535
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Dear Chief Lesar

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
t
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Richard Churray
903 Elder Road
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
HE -byDJ z b op.-first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, isstill closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often HIl-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There isat this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 201 0 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 201 5 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Alice Catlin
2180 Owensville Road
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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped, Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
m sundy
13444 wansteadt place
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in

the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early

/ P2

Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so,
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Melody Jeffrey
2508 Lower Greens Place
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was

first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 312 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Charles Seyffer
378 Tinsley Drive
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. Here
in the DC suburfs, we are not too far from the site to be concerned about
nuclear accidents or sabotage.
The site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being
considered in the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application
for an Early Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors
would be bad for Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for
residential and commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
Ina time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors isexpensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
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Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
Renewable energy sources such as Wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3½
2years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 201 0 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 isa more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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'Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
,which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity~are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Michael Loew
129 Harrison
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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

iVC

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
^
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
62
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $1006
Ad (,'cbillion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca'Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Alice Whealin
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Dear Chief Lesar

6S

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industrys liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca'Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Mary Lou Bolas
21014 Timber Ridge Terrace
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced waming, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Laura Celestine
302 Raft Cove
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new' reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant inTennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. Itcost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
Thereis at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
:not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Christoph Hogger
9115 Totier Creek Rd
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"The Prusik's at Bunkeredlnn" <79erkilo@lvnworth.com>
<NorthAnnaESP nrc.gov>
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 10:59 PM

To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy
metals and other contaminants in the lake sediment, while details about
mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake, such
as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are not fully
analyzed. Finally, questions about the adequacy of current security
regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.
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Too many questions remain unanswered and too many problems remain
unsolved for the NRC to grant an ESP.
Sincerely,
D. Prusik
Atchison Kansas
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.

.gr-,-,O

te!'SzJ

Jh~oerer

§Id-xe

a4.t7
e<

vt

NorthAnna_ESP - Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

ru

NorthAnnaESP Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor
-

Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Birgit Campana
3381 Mystic Court
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There'is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about 'the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Howard Urbach
223 Nansemond St.
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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Oaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There as at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca'Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Ryan Williamson
6809 Blackwells Hollow Rd
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<amelvin3 @verizon.net>
<NorthAnnaESP @nrc.gov>
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 10:08 PM
Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar

1/ / '

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 32 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
YuccaMountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Ann Rogers
P.O. Box 14224
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Chief, Rules and Directives Branch
Division of Administrative Services
Office of Administration
Mailstop T-6D59
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy
metals and other contaminants in the lake sediment, while details about
mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake, such
as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are not fully
analyzed. Finally, questions about the adequacy of current security
regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.
Too many questions remain unanswered and too many problems remain
unsolved for the NRC to grant an ESP.
Sincerely,
Aurora E. Hunter
15711 Sandy Hill
Houston, TX 77084

Do you Yahoo!?
Yahoo! Sports - Sign up for Fantasy Baseball.
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even ifthe facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Laura Ewen
204 East Mason Avenue
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To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy
metals and other contaminants in the lake sediment, while details about
mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake, such
as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are not fully
analyzed. Finally, questions about the adequacy of current security
regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.
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Too many questions remain unanswered and too many problems remain
unsolved for the NRC to grant an ESP.
Sincerely,
Christopher Austin
caaustin @ mindspring.com
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Dear Chief Lesar

6z

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca-Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Chris Stafford
408 Giles Ave.
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was

first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chemobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There-is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

cindy pryor
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"Rael Nidess, M.D. [Home]" <rnidess~swbell.net>
<NorthAnnaESP@ nrc.gov>
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 6:11 PM
Do not approve ESP at North Anna.

Rael Nidess, M.D.
100 StoneCreek Drive, Apt. 239
Marshall, TX 75672
Phone: (903) 935-7901
Fax: (903) 935-7318
E-mail: rnidess~swbell.net
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February 24, 2005
Chief, Rules and Directives Branch
Division of Administrative Services
Office of Administration
Mailstop T-6D59
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001
To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing fo OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion Resources to build two new
reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states
that construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy metals and other contaminants in
the lake sediment, while details about mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake,
such as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are not fully analyzed. Finally, questions about
the adequacy of current security regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.
Too many questions remain unanswered and too many problems remain unsolved for the NRC to grant
an ESP.
Sincerely,
Rael Nidess
Rael Nidess, M.D.
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
- level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
*whichcould impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
jp c aj
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
4/ A'C/
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs'rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca"Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
James Zinck
174 Lemon Lane
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Dear Chief Lesar

*/, ,// o

Please register our opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. THE IMPORTANT FACTORS ARE TOO NUMEROUS TO
LIST IN A BRIEF COMMUNICATION -- BUT YOU KNOW WHAT THEY ARE ANYWAY!!!!!
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In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Jean & Bill Ackor
6812 Barnack Dr.
Springfield, VA 22152
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"Susan Milliner" <semgem sbcglobal.net>
<NorthAnna_ESP@nrc.gov>
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 9:14 PM
OPPOSE granting Early Site Permit to Dominion resources to build reactors in Mineral,

Chief, Rules and Directives Branch
Division of Administrative Services
Office of Administration
Mailstop T-6D59
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U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, DC 20555-0001
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To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy metals
and other contaminants in the lake sediment, while details about mitigation
measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake, such as temperature
increases and reduced water levels, are not fully analyzed. Finally,
questions about the adequacy of current security regulations and performance
are ignored, as are issues of waste generation and its safe, permanent
isolation.
Too many questions remain unanswered and too many problems remain unsolved
for the NRC to grant an ESP.
Sincerely,
Susan Emge Milliner
102 S. Kings Canyon Drive
Cedar Park, TX 78613-3041

Abraham Lincoln said, "Nearly all men can stand adversity, but if you want
to test a man's character, give him power."
And he said, "America will never be destroyed from the outside. If we falter
and lose our freedoms, it will be because we destroyed ourselves."
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3V/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca-Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Susan Chappell
18514 Lakewood Dr.
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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

d

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.

:,

In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca'Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Michael Shapiro
11901 Misty Cove Court #203
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Jimmy Carrell
8176 Peakwood Ct. #1
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia.
My three grandchildren live near Three Mile Island and I constantly worry
about that threat to their lives. Also, I am convinced that we have to
start searching for alternative fuels to meet our energy needs. We cannot
endanger our lives by a fuel source that is a proven danger. If there
were some way we could assure people there would be no nuclear accidents,
no threat from radioactivity released into the environment and a safe way
for disposing of nuclear waste, my position would change.
I urge you to focus instead on developing alterntive fuels. Even if we
had to make some sacrifices for them, it would be worth it in peace of
mind and in safety.
Sincerely
I urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission to DENY Dominion's
application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion to instead focus on
finding alternative methods of addressing expected increases in energy
demands over the coming years.

Lucy Sotar
5308 First Place N.
Arlington, VA 22203
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Douglas Austin
Rt. 2 Box 103
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To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy
metals and other contaminants in the lake sediment, while details about
mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake, such
as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are not fully
analyzed. Finally, questions about the adequacy of current security
regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.
unsolved for the NRC to grant an ESP.
Sincerely, David Longacre
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Dear Chief Lesar

lo f

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
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The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
C
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
e
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
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billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.

,

A'2_/-za2

-

_J

'

(I

-e

/

reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100

r

{

/,
-

(ASe /)
/-)
/=9

a-/3

NorthAnna_ESP- Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca'Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into.account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Carolyn Bushey
3652 Criollo Drive
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

&r5e,7J'l

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Stasi York
8031 Burrundie Drive
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 31/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There isat this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. Inthe case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Talbott Hagood
P.O. Box 334
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Dear Chief Lesar
As a Louisa Virginia resident,Please register my opposition to any plans
by Dominion to build any new nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear
power station in Virginia. The site is unsuitable, and many important
factors are not being considered in the decision of whether to approve
Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit (ESP) at the site.
Constructing new reactors would be bad for Virginia's environment, bad for
taxpayers, and bad for residential and commercial ratepayers. Among my
concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
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first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Oaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry~s liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving -residents without
a home.
Nearly 3½2years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 201 0 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. Inthe case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Keith Bryan
10513 Colony Trace Drive
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
X f) S :~,4Jq
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
/
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
/4t .
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
/.t
,s
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
/,',
/,
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Barbara Williamson
2710 E. Leigh Street
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

6/ nF)a- -7Id-YX

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear

reactors isexpensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even ifthe facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Lance Pedigo
115 Albemarle Drive
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Chief, Rules and Directives Branch
Division of Administrative Services
Office of Administration
Mailstop T-6D59
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001
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Either way, get them in by Tuesday, March 11 Sample
comments:
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To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit
(ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna
nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement
states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may
stir up heavy
metals and other contaminants in the lake sediment,
while details about
mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects
on the lake, such
as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are
not fully
analyzed. Finally, questions about the adequacy of
current security
regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues
of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.
Too many questions remain unanswered and too many
problems remain
unsolved for the NRC to grant an ESP.
Sincerely,
Juan Marchini
10475 S.W. 96 Terrace
Miami, FL 33176

Do you Yahoo!?
Take Yahoo! Mail with you! Get it on your mobile phone.
http://mobile.yahoo.com/maildemo
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To Whom It May Concern:

7/'0-

I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy
metals and other contaminants in the lake sediment, while details about
mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake, such
as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are not fully
analyzed. Finally, questions about the adequacy of current security
regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.
unsolved for the NRC to grant an ESP.
Sincerely,
RON PETERSON & FAMILY
PO BOX 142
GASQUET CA 95543-0142

Sj~s,~ ,'e~eU

6

-7#-eL

47ww
a.n

J

Ic~itemD\GWI00001 .TMP

I

Pane- H

c:tm\WOO1 TPP6ii

Mail Envelope Properties

(421E58BO.21B: 1: 33307)

Subject:
Creation Date:
From:

NO TO NUKES!

Created By:

2hip @charter.net

Thu, Feb 24, 2005 5:43 PM
ron peterson <2hip@charter.net>

Recipients

nrc.gov
owf4_po.OWFNDO
NorthAnnaESP
Post Office
owf4_po.OWFN_DO
Files
MESSAGE
Mime.822
Options
Expiration Date:
Priority:
Reply Requested:

Route

nrc.gov
Size
863
2050

Return Notification:

None
Standard
No
None

Concealed Subject:

No

Security:

Standard

Date & Time
Thursday, February 24, 2005

5:43 PM

NorthAnna-ESP - Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

NorthAnnaESP
.

.

v

-

Pane 1 i

Paoe I

ODoose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

e)36 le r

e

From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

<damelalum.mit.edu>
<NorthAnna_ESP nrc.gov>
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 5:43 PM
Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

/)-// lofe,

Dear Chief Lesar
I oppose plans by Dominion Virginia Power to build new nuclear reactors at
its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The site is unsuitable,
and many important factors are not being considered in the decision of
whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit (ESP).
Constructing new reactors would be bad for Virginia's environment, bad for
taxpayers, and bad for residential and commercial ratepayers. Among my
concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's ESP application does not adequately address the increased water
use associated with new reactors, which would cause the lake level to drop
significantly. Lower water levels would adversely impact water-based
recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing access to boat
launch ramps. Lower lake levels would lead to mudflats in the back yards
of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property values. The
application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in the lake
temperature, which would negatively affect the striped bass population, a
popular game fish, and other marine organisms. Waters downstream would
also be affected.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) -may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the ESP process. The ESP application also
doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of power in Virginia
or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity. Virginia currently
has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so excess power will
likely be sold outside the state rather than being used in-state to lower
prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the risks of the
nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently .
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants would require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants would continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Dean Amel
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In atime of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.

The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
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reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
aboutithe suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Yvonne McGhee
4405 Oak Creek Court
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
stephen proctor
927 goldenview rd
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

AX,

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, isstill closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
iscapped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3/2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 201 0 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. Inthe case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Robert Barnes
133 Briarcliff Lane
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Oaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Letitia Kashani
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new 4(
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known :to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
E
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
C
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Diane Dennette-Shaw
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Kyle Bunting
4413 Revere Drive
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.

The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
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reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
A,,
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75 G-A6{
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Leah Rampy
6256 Park Road
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca'Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Anne Nielsen
661 Silver Lake Road
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Lillian Henderson
2305 Valhalla Court
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known'to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Megan Imbert
39295 Rodeffer Road
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
daniel sumrall
508 broce dr., apt. 6
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
*Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. Inthe case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Daniel Homitz
4106 Warner Avenue
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts

Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Charlotte McAdams
3224 St. Martins Trail Apt. 1206
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

6 cys 9 1-fs-

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass'
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees: Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investrrient dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Adrienne Strandberg
13634 Northwich Dr.
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Dear Chief Lesar

Nuclear power isn't the answer to our energy problems. Nuclear waste is
the worst kind of waste, and we don't need any more of it. Instead, focus
your energy on funding and developing renewable sources of energy that
don't leave a radioactive or wasteful legacy.
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
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reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
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increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Griff Miller
731 Muskogee Ave
Norfolk, VA 23509
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Patricia Soriano
5405 Barrister Place

Page 2

NorthAnnaESP - Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Alexandria, VA 22304

Page 3

c:\temD\GW)00001 .TMP

Page 1l0

c:\temD\GWIOOOO1 .TMP

Paae 1 H

Mail Envelope Properties

(421E51B8.F82: 11: 32642)

Subject:
Creation Date:
From:

Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 5:13 PM
<patemail @verizon.net>

Created By:

patemail@verizon.net

Recipients
nrc.gov
owf4_po.OWFN_DO
NorthAnnaESP
Route
nrc.gov

Post Office
owf4_po.OWFNDO
Files
MESSAGE
Mime.822

Size
6241
7128

Options
Expiration Date:
Priority:
Reply Requested:
Return Notification:

None
Standard
No
None

Concealed Subject:
Security:

No
Standard

Date & Time
Thursday, February 24, 2005 5:13 PM

NorthAnna-ESP - Oppose N~gorthAnna Nuclear Reactor -Np__._..-..

'_ _..

_. A .Nl_
..

From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

ar Rea.tr
....

,.)

.,_.

<bweast©cstone.net>
<NorthAnnaESP @ nrc.gov>
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 4:29 PM
Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

4ffZ ;7/JJ-

Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are-not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

47/

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
*customersand shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
'best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
.about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
she drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Buddy East
4383 Brentwood Drive
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Dear Chief Lesar

7/try-4

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.

JDe4,_4 _

S

e-e3

C3

95 -/z41'x -,o 3

6t/ -a't C
(Jx fs /

KI-IlewtJ

NorthAnna._ESP- Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

.

..

..

.

.........

Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
'inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Sarah Wise
507 West Drive Circle
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

-0 le] v

6 F,,

7/o S-Y

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
.level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what th'e effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.

i
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Sara Zaza
916 Manor Road #101
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. My sister in law who lives in Berlin had
thyroid cancer which was caused by the Chernobyl accident. Which shows how
far away people are affected. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear accident
are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader economic
shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident is
capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion bill,
ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without a
home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced waming, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Oaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

/tn>'

5-

e~-r
~

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.

J

e/il

o

_)

I,

1~2a3

(A 4',

)

4 ,G
euoI-,)

Pagc e,i

PaQel II

NorthAnna_ESP -Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chemobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y/z years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. Inthe case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Victoria Mullins
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.

J-e~,lsox -1ESS - D)/ 3

/-)/ /h- -e)3

9
,e5c e6l

-,

-6 9)

e51,

/

ENorthAnna -ESP - Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor
I NorthAnnaESP - Oopose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Anne Tyrrell
1445 Sweet Briar Ave.
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Dear Chief Lesar
I really believe that terrorist threats and the unsolved issues of
radioactive waste make new nuclear plants folly to consider.
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear

reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
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late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Pamelynn Snell
3127 Quail Hill Drive
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.

f/jra o t{t
7~p/et4Lg

d

_ /9 A-%-

fa X'7/)

K AS
>

Iq

V

/DA

--

NorthAnna ESP - Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

.. ...... . ... ..-I .I ... -

- .

-

Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
,not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Paul Mayhew
2145 Sandy Hook Road
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
>fkJ'0J
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
E
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over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75 6
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
(
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Claire Ward
3810 Collier Hill Rd
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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:

/y//o
/oyS
G
Z e 7/0,Y

Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Oaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Leslie Fellows
12681 W. River Rd.
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<ckunkel2000@yahoo.com>
<NorthAnnaESP~nrc.gov>
Thu, Feb 24, 2005 8:09 PM
Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75

reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Christopher Kunkel
349 Glen Park Lane
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Dear Chief Lesar
As a Lake Anna fisherman, Virginia resident, and Dominion Power customer,
I am strongly opposed to any plans by Dominion to build any new nuclear
reactors at its North'Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The site is
unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in the
decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early Site
Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats; in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.

The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
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reactors isexpensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75(
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
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first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
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Dear Chief Lesar

oa>//

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
,
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was

first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Linda Branham
P.O. Box 14
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Dear Chief Lesar

G

Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced waming, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concems, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Barbara Pryor
2158 Puppy Creek Road
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
62
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 Is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Jennifer Smith
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored enough. Renewable energy sources such as wind power create
more jobs per investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also
require less specialized education, increasing the chances that local
workers will be able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside
experts.
Nearly 3U2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements

by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
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flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped.
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There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
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about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Cliff Miller
5416 Bayswater Terrace
Glen Allen, VA 23059
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Dear Chief Lesar
I drove down to mineral a Thursday ago, and got to the school
at 9:30. I was happy to see the meeting last til 11:30. My arguement
against building the plant is the same as others there that night. Nuclear
power creates waste , of which no one has any idea, on what to do with.
It is time for humankind to figure out how to be creative, to
manufacture energy that causes no harm to the environemnt.
Coal, Gas , Wind, Solar are all safer to the environment than
Nuclear; the waste is toxic
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Jim Lowenstern
703 820 0168
zuboguy aol.com
James Lowenstern
3450 Terrace Ct
apt 1044
Alexandria, VA 22302
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This proposal is unacceptable for many reasons of safety and of health
e
concerns of the US population. Just where do you anticipate storing the waste also.

4X

Why don't you invest in building solar energy facilities and give lots of
people work and generate a safe renewable source of energy in much less time than
it takes to build nuclear plants.

A Zj,

I am very much opposed to this nuclear reactor.
Jane Wentworth, Ph.D., 1313 Woodside Terr., Blacksburg, VA 24060
phone 540-552-1024
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Dear Chief Lesar
The anniversary of the Chernobyl nuclear disaster was commemorated
recently. The entire region around the site is still uninhabitable, and
fish, game and plants from there cannot be consumed without great risk.
With so many other forms of energy available to harness, it is criminal to
continue to build nuclear reactors. Please do not raise the risk of a
Chernobyl event in Virginia. Please say no to more reactors.
Sincerely,
Karen Jones Squires
kejs@cox.net
Karen Jones Squires
6306 Powhatan Avenue
Norfolk, va 23508
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Oppose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
Ek

/-r,

X,

d

4S ZS

Z7A /,1

';-A~

NuclearReactor
Anna Nuclear
North Anna
Oppose North
NorthAnna....ESP - Oppose
Reactor
NorthAnna-ESP
-

r

_

Renewable energy sources such is wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned theif posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
TracyAnn Costello
2226 Duncans Chapel Road
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February 24, 2005
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Chief, Rules and Directives Branch
Division of Administrative Services
Office of Administration
Mailstop T-6D59
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001
To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy
metals and other contaminants in the lake sediment, while details about
mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake, such
as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are not fully
analyzed. Finally, questions about the adequacy of current security
regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.
Too many questions remain unanswered and too many problems remain
unsolved for the NRC to grant an ESP.
Sincerely,
Lyn Darnall
1100 Calle Del Cerro
San Clemente, CA 92672
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Dear Chief Lesar
Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chemobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.

Guy Ross
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers.
Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment.
In light of these concems, I urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75

-

Of

reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100

d

L-1

--

/o,
/,
-

,4?,2eA//

,/ 3

_

4'

Z:0-%
° t3
_

v
'Za

billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
/,A
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Samuel Parrucci
52 Wendfield Circle
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.

J&j,/(+o

=/

7e -oA

alX
ZW

/J

NorthAnna ESP - ODPose North Anna Nuclear Reactor

NorthAnna ESP ODDose North Anna Nuclear Reactor
-

Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not'large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Robert Egbert
3571 Bradshaw Rd
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Dear Chief Lesar
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Please register my opposition to any plans by Dominion to build any new
nuclear reactors at its North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. The
site is unsuitable, and many important factors are not being considered in
the decision of whether to approve Dominion's application for an Early
Site Permit (ESP) at the site. Constructing new reactors would be bad for
Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and
commercial ratepayers. Among my concerns are:
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Lake Anna cannot physically support the addition of new reactors.
Dominion's Early Site Permit application does not adequately address the
increased water use associated with new reactors, which will cause the
lake level to drop significantly. Lower water levels will adversely impact
water-based recreational uses of the lake, for example by preventing
access to boat launch ramps. Lower lake levels lead to mudflats in the
back yards of homes located around the lake, and could decrease property
values. The application also fails to sufficiently examine the increase in
the lake temperature, which will negatively affect the striped bass
population, a popular gaming fish, and other marine organisms. Waters
downstream will be affected similarly.
In a time of increased terrorist threat, new nuclear power plants increase
physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents, Dominion
customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees. Al Qaeda is
known to have considered nuclear power plants as a target for an attack.
Terrorist threats and heightened Threat Advisory Levels (Orange and Red
level) may lead to severe restrictions on public access to Lake Anna,
which could impact local businesses dependent on public use of the lake.
This has already happened at over a dozen lakes with nuclear plants around
the country. Adding additional reactors to the North Anna facility could
also increase its attractiveness as a terrorist target, increasing the
frequency and likelihood of lake closures.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process. The ESP
application also doesn't consider what the effect might be on the cost of
power in Virginia or nationally, or the need for new generating capacity.
Virginia currently has a surplus of electrical generating capacity, so
excess power will likely be sold outside the state rather than being used
in-state to lower prices. Local residents will be forced to live with the
risks of the nuclear plant without getting the benefits.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget - costs that are often passed on to ratepayers. The first 75
reactors constructed in the U.S. had a combined cost overrun of over $100
billion. The average reactor ran 400% over budget and was over 4 years
late in start up. The last reactor in the U.S. to be completed, the Watts
Bar plant in Tennessee, was finally opened in 1996, 23 years after it was
first proposed. It cost $8 billion.
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Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power. Those.jobs also require less
specialized education, increasing the chances that local workers will be
able to secure the jobs rather than requiring outside experts.
A major nuclear accident could leave an area the size of Pennsylvania
uninhabitable for decades. The area around the Chernobyl nuclear plant,
site of a major accident in 1986, is still closed to public access and
radiation levels are still high. Cleanup costs for a major nuclear
accident are estimated to be around $500 billion, not including broader
economic shockwaves. The nuclear industry's liability for such an accident
is capped at around $10 billion, leaving taxpayers with a $490 billion
bill, ratepayers with a bankrupt utility, and surviving residents without
a home.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11 th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped. Mock
assaults designed to test guards and keep them on their toes are often
done in an unrealistic manner, with months of advanced warning, and with
added security forces that are not normally present to defend against a
real attack.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem. The proposed
Yucca Mountain repository in Nevada will not open until 2010 at the
earliest, but even industry experts feel 2015 is a more realistic
best-case scenario. That doesn't count the remaining scientific questions
about the suitability of the site, and the half-dozen lawsuits currently
pending - any of which could send the U.S. Department of Energy back to
the drawing board. Even if the facility were to open as scheduled, it's
not large enough to hold even the amount of waste expected to be generated
by currently-operating plants. Waste from new plants will require a new
repository. Meanwhile, all the highly-radioactive irradiated fuel from the
plants will continue to be stored on-site.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment. Studies of the Three Mile Island
accident, which took place in 1979 in Pennsylvania, found that doctors and
other key workers abandoned their posts up to 25 miles from the site to
tend to their families or save themselves. In the case of a more severe
accident, heroic actions would be required to successfully carry out an
evacuation.
In light of these concerns, we urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
Kelly Snyder
10498 Aspen Wood Ct
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I oppose any plans by Dominion to build any new nuclear reactors at its
North Anna nuclear power station in Virginia. Lake Anna cannot physically
support the addition of new reactors.
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In a time of increased terrorist threats, new nuclear power plants
increase physical and economic risks to central Virginia residents,
Dominion customers and shareholders, and nuclear industry employees.
Nearly 3Y2 years after September 11th, 2001, legislation to improve
security at nuclear plants has not been enacted, and security improvements
by the nuclear industry have been shown to have significant gaps and
flaws. Security guards are often ill-trained and ill-equipped.
Safer, cheaper alternatives to new nuclear generating capacity are not
being explored as part of the Early Site Permit process.
Renewable energy sources such as wind power create more jobs per
investment dollar than does nuclear power.
Emergency plans for dealing with an accident or terrorist attack are
inadequate, and rely on teachers, bus drivers, doctors, and other
civilians to facilitate an evacuation, without taking into account the
possibility of role abandonment.
There is at this time no solution to the problem of nuclear waste, and
constructing new reactors will only worsen that problem.
The history of nuclear power demonstrates that constructing nuclear
reactors is expensive, with final costs often running billions of dollars
over budget.
In light of these concerns, I urge the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
to DENY Dominion's application for an Early Site Permit, and for Dominion
to instead focus on finding alternative methods of addressing expected
increases in energy demands over the coming years.
John Dukovich
1201 Pine Hill Rd
McLean, VA 22101-2906
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To Whom It May Concern:

6
I am writing to OPPOSE granting an Early Site Permit (ESP) to Dominion
Resources to build two new reactors at the North Anna nuclear plant in
Mineral, VA. The draft Environmental Impact Statement states that
construction activities permissible under the ESP may stir up heavy
metals and other contaminants in the lake sediment, while details about
mitigation measures are murky. Further, other effects on the lake, such
as temperature increases and reduced water levels, are not fully
analyzed. Finally, questions about the adequacy of current security
regulations and performance are ignored, as are issues of waste
generation and its safe, permanent isolation.

Too many questions remain unanswered and too many problems remain
unsolved for the NRC to grant an ESP.

Sincerely,
Don Timmerman
Roberta Thurstin
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